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There are two other micro-reports that 
you will need to have read first before 
you consume this one - otherwise this 
won’t make much sense at all.

You will find them where you downloaded 
this report from and they are:

Time Management In A Nutshell

And…

The Most Effective Personal Productivity 
Strategy of All Time - Part 1

So let’s get started then.

When you start work at the beginning of 
your work day, what sort of task do you 
normally begin with?

Think about that for a moment.
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Cast your mind back over the last few 
work days and just do a quick audit of 
how you began them?

I may be wrong and you just might be the 
exception, but based on the thousands of 
people I have worked with on personal 
productivity over the last few years I 
would bet the tasks are likely to be 
somewhat trivial.

Topping the list is usually “Checking E 
Mail”.

Now how to effectively write, read and 
manage e mails is a topic for another 
day so I shall park the e mail issue for 
now.

The checking of e mail, usually 
stimulates a flurry of replying and 
responding type activity.

You know…

An e mail comes in that will just take a 
couple of minutes to knock out a quick 
response so you might as well do it 
there and then…

…possibly because somewhere in the back 
of your mind you have heard “Do It Now” 
on some course or in some book you have 
read.

A BIT OF NEUROSCIENCE

And once it is done, because you have 
completed something, you get a bit of a 
dopamine hit in the brain and feel good 
about yourself.

Now dopamine is a very addictive brain 
chemical - we like the feelings it gives 
us. 
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In fact we get addicted to the feelings 
it gives us.

And like any self-respecting addict, you 
go looking for another fix.

Though of course there is no way you 
would describe to yourself that is what 
you are doing…

I mean…

You…

An Addict…?

So back to the e mail.

You might get your next fix in the shape 
of another simple e mail response.

Or perhaps it might be a quick phone 
call you have to make.

Or perhaps a quick bit of tidying up 
(either the Desk or the Desktop) in 
preparation for the real work you know 
you really must get on with.

It might even be responding to someone 
popping up at your desk to ask you a 
quick question.

Whatever it may be, many well 
intentioned professional people find 
themselves focusing on (relative) trivia 
at the start of the working day.

I have just explained a bit of the 
neuroscience behind why that is the case 
but there is also a psychological reason 
for it too.

I have heard many describe this early 
morning activity as “warming up” for the 
day.
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They rationalise that by focusing on 
these small things they are getting into 
the flow of the day before they deal 
with the big stuff.

So a combination of addictive brain 
chemicals and a deluded rationalisation 
keeps a big chunk of the working 
population (at least in the knowledge 
economy) expending energy on tasks that 
in the grand scheme of things are 
usually of little or no importance.

It’s only their urgency that puts them 
on our radar and that subconsciously 
drives us to attend to them.

BUT WHAT IF YOU DON’T THINK YOU ARE 
REACTIVE?

Perhaps I am being a bit extreme here 
and you might not be as reactive as many 
of the people I have seen (which by the 
way is going to be extremely unusual as 
it is part of our hardwiring as a 
species to react).

In fact you might even have taken my 
advice from my previous micro-report and 
plan your tomorrow at the end of today.

You might well be benefitting from doing 
what I suggested in that report.

However…

Even if you are doing just that you 
might organise your day so that you 
complete the easy stuff first and work 
your way up to the difficult stuff.

Again there might be a rationalisation 
that you want to “get going” in the 
morning or “get into the swing of 
things” by warming up on the easy stuff.
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There are a couple of consequences to 
doing this that you need to be aware of.

CONSEQUENCE #1 - Your Day Will Get 
Harder 

If you start your day with the easiest 
thing to do on your daily list, by 
definition, the next thing you focus on 
will be just that little bit harder.

And then the item on your list after 
that might just be a little be harder 
again.

And the one after that - well it will 
certainly be harder to do than the first 
item of the day.

So by working down your list in this 
manner, every working day is going to 
get harder as it progresses.

Mmmmm…

Is that the sort of working environment 
that is conducive to effective 
performance and great mental and 
physical well being?

CONSEQUENCE #2 - The Creation of A Last 
Minute “Fire Fighting” Culture

Because the day gets harder and because 
lots of unexpected “urgent” things keep 
cropping up, little time is left at the 
end of the day for the really important 
tasks.

And so they get put on to tomorrow’s to 
do list with a hearty promise to 
yourself that you will get on with it 
when you come back to work in the 
morning.

The only thing is…
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You need to get warmed up.

So you open your e mail.

And you knock out a few quick responses 
to those “easy to deal with” messages.

…And you get another fix of dopamine.

So you go looking for more easy things 
you can get completion on.

Then eventually you get on to your daily 
to do list.

Which is perhaps organised starting with 
the easiest things first.

Or it might be that you have put the 
most important thing at the top of the 
list - you just choose to “get warmed 
up” by picking some of the easy things 
to do further down.

Then as your day progresses (getting 
harder with every new task), you get 
sucked into more unexpected reactionary 
stuff…

…And so as you approach the end of the 
day, there isn't enough time to get your 
teeth into the Big Task.

So you put it on to tomorrow’s list.

IT’S GROUNDHOG DAY

Tomorrow arrives.

You start work and you open up your e 
mail…

…And the whole cycle starts again.

Unwittingly, many people create their 
own crises by working in this way.
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The tough stuff gets put off to satisfy 
the short term neuro-chemical addiction 
(though of course you won’t rationalise 
it that way).

When the deadline for the Tough Stuff 
suddenly looms big and large on the time 
horizon, that is when people are forced 
into working on the more difficult 
tasks.

That is how a Fire Fighting Culture 
develops.

Of course the irony of that is there is 
a huge sense of achievement and 
accomplishment to putting your 
underpants outside your trousers a.k.a. 
SuperMan (Or SuperWoman) and dealing 
with the crisis.

In fact there are many that get off on 
working like that.

Gives some a sense of importance and 
indispensability… but I digress.

AN ASIDE - just a thought - if you find 
yourself reacting and doing unexpected 
things, you might want to do a bit of 
soul searching (we call it root cause 
analysis in the productivity world) to 
work out what is going on… It might well 
be because some of the bigger things 
keep getting put off.

BRAIN ENERGY

Let’s talk a bit about Brain Energy.

Sleep is very important.

At the end of a taxing day, you might 
feel mentally exhausted and welcome your 
head touching the pillow.
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The Great and The Good are still not 
exactly sure what goes on whilst we are 
asleep but wha has become clear over the 
last few years is that overnight, the 
brain will replenish it’s “thinking 
energy”.

When you wake up in the morning, you 
will have a fresh reserve of thinking 
juice to use during your day.

Now here is what has been discovered by 
the folks in white coats.

Every time you think, you deplete a bit 
of this energy.

Even if you are just deciding whether to 
wear the pink shirt or the blue shirt, a 
little bit of that energy is consumed.

So as you work your way through your day 
thinking, those reserves are being 
depleted.

It doesn't matter what you think about 
or what decisions you make.

Your thinking is a constant draw on that 
mental energy.

Let’s take this new bit of information 
and map it over how most apply 
themselves to their day.

Many will start the day with the easy 
and trivial stuff - things that have a 
low energy demand.

But their reserves of mental energy are 
relatively high at the start of the day.

But this reserve becomes depleted 
because of these trivial tasks.
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And so at the end of the day when people 
finally get round to attempting the 
tough stuff.

There is in sufficient energy.

Which is why it is easier to put the 
tough stuff off until tomorrow.

…I’m sure I don’t need to remind you 
that this is a repeating cycle until the 
shit hits the fan and people HAVE to do 
the tough stuff.

[I promised myself not to dive into 
stress here because this is supposed to 
be a micro-report!]

So people are operating with a mental 
energy mismatch.

In the morning when mental energy is 
HIGH they do tasks requiring LOW energy 
levels.

Later in the day when mental energy is 
LOW they try and do tasks requiring HIGH 
mental energy.

They have got it the wrong way round!!

But because (nearly) EVERYONE does it, 
this way of working becomes the accepted 
norm!

EAT YOUR FROG!

What’s the answer?

Mark Twain famously once said “If the 
first thing you did every morning was 
eat a live frog, the rest of the day 
could only get better!”

This is a wonderful quote that has 
inspired all sorts of personal 
productivity careers.
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It is of course a Metaphor.

And the suggestion is simple.

Start your day with your “Frog”.

Begin with your most difficult task and 
work on that until you can progress it 
no further or indeed it is complete.

This will require you to exert HIGH 
levels of mental energy (otherwise it 
wouldn't be Tough Stuff).

BUT…

You will apply yourself to that task at 
the point in the day when your mental 
energy reserves are at their HIGHEST.

There are a number of significant 
benefits for operating in this way:

BENEFIT #1 - You will get more of the 
important stuff done.

BENEFIT #2 - The feelings of smugness 
and self satisfaction are also highly 
addictive

BENEFIT #3 - Your days will start to 
become easier because each subsequent 
task you do will strain you less than 
the previous

BENEFIT #4 - You will become far more 
effective because your energy levels 
will match the requirements of the work 
you are doing.

IT WORKS FOR ME TOO!

This is probably the most powerful 
personal productivity technique I 
personally use, especially when I 
combine it with the recommendation of 
the Part 1 micro-report.
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Today, my “FROG” has been writing this 
micro-report.

I have a busy day planned and I am quite 
excited about updating my website.

I have got all sorts of juicy technical 
stuff I can be doing to improve my 
website.

I find that stuff easy, enjoyable and 
rewarding.

Lots of little things to tweak.

Lots of little dopamine fixes.

My brain was screaming out for me to get 
on with that job.

But I knew I had to write this report 
today.

It is in excess of 2000 words and has 
been written in one sitting.

I always aim to do my writing and 
creative work first thing.

Because If I tried to do this at the end 
of the day, the output wouldn't be 
anywhere near as comprehensive if indeed 
I even completed it.

So I knew I had to get this done this 
morning.

And I am am very pleased with the 
result.

Over this last week, I have been writing 
one report a day - each about 2000 words 
long.

I couldn’t do more than one a day 
because the creativity and mental effort 
required is quite taxing.
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But by eating my FROG each and every 
morning, I am progressing a significant 
project related to my business.

And I feel very pleased with myself.

Not just because of the the quality 
(albeit I am judging myself here), but 
because I have had the discipline to do 
it EVERY day.

And with that sense of satisfaction, I 
am setting the tone for how I approach 
all of my projects.

It becomes a habit.

And I get more done.

…and that achievement brings all sorts 
of rewards.

And you can have that too.

If you just EAT YOUR FROG first thing in 
the morning.

Do let me know what you think of this 
and share with me how you get on with 
it.

If you have any questions about this or 
any other topic related to self growth 
and personal development, do email me 
using the address at the end of the 
report - I will answer your questions 
personally.
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If you’d like to get ideas, tweaks, case 
studies, real life examples, reports and 

insights on the latest cutting edge personal 
development techniques I have tried, tested 

and taught every single month, then 
subscribe to my Private Newsletter today. 

Speak soon

You can’t sell, give away, copy or distribute this report 
without my express permission.  You can’t copy the content 
or images either.  If you need to get in touch with me, you 
can e mail me at michaeltipper.private@googlemail.com.
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